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Date: May 10, 2023
To: Jim Pryor (OCECOLON@Ciramail.com)

Community Manager
Ocean Colony Association
480 Fairway Drive
Half Moon Bay, CA 94019

CC: Bill Balson, President - Ocean Colony Association
From: Midcoast Community Council
Subject: Request for Stormwater Management Information

The storms of early this year dramatically punctuated the impact of stormwater management
on the Midcoast. Communities such as Moonridge were swamped. Hwy 1 in several places
saw flooding and mudslides blocking traffic. Carlos St. in Moss Beach was again flooded.
But, based on the Ocean Colony newsletter, your community handled the storm well. The
MCC has a Stormwater Work Group researching what works, and what does not, to prepare
a report and request for action to San Mateo County.

In furtherance of that research, we are asking Ocean Colony for information on how your
community manages its stormwater system. It might inform the practices and funding we
request of the County. I understand that you have a periodic Reserve Report with some
details on assets and expenditures related to stormwater systems management. We would
appreciate receiving a copy of your most recent report, and any other documentation which
you can share to inform our research and help our communities.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at the email or phone number listed at the
bottom of the email sending this letter.

Respectfully,

s/Gregg Dieguez, Chair

http://www.midcoastcommunitycouncil.org/

